
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of July 27, 2023  

King City GO Station:  
Demolition at 12684 Keele St 
June 26 to mid-August, 2023 

 
 

 

 

 
With GO service expanding to serve you better, Metrolinx is improving King City GO Station, as well as 
getting ready for double tracks along the Barrie Line. 
 
Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 6,000 train trips a week – with more frequent service, 
more stations, cleaner technology and more connections. You won’t need a schedule because you 
know the next train will be coming soon. We’re transforming GO Transit to bring more frequent two-
way, all-day service to the Barrie Line, up to every 15 minutes, seven days a week.  
 
Construction at King City GO will be starting soon to help get you where you need to go, better, faster 
and easier. 



 

 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended 
due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur 
demande.  

Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter: @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion/what-were-building/king-city-go-station 

 

 
What is happening? 
At King City GO, we will be bringing in: 
 

• A surface parking expansion and rehabilitation (192 net new standard parking stalls, 2 net new 
accessible parking stalls and 40 net new bike parking stalls) 

• A new west rail platform 

• A pedestrian bridge connecting to the new platform 
 
In order to get started on this project, Metrolinx contractors will need to demolish the former auto body 
shop at 12684 Keele Street. All utilities (hydro, gas, water, wastewater) will disconnected from the 
service centre prior to the start of this work.  
 
This work will be completed in two phases. First, fencing will be put up around the work zone to 
prevent public access. Once this is up, heavy equipment will be used to demolish and remove the 
structure. Debris will be removed from the site in separate bins to appropriate processing facilities, 
which include recycling facilities.  
 
We do not expect there to be any impact on GO service or local traffic.    
 
What is the timing and duration? 
This work is scheduled to start as early as Monday, June 26th, 2023 and will be completed by mid-
August, 2023. Working hours will be 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on weekdays.  
 
What does this mean for you? 
Those who live nearby can expect to hear the excavator and/or other machinery. There will be noise 
and dust from the demolition of the structure but we will be doing everything we can to keep it 
minimal.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience and will make every effort to minimize disruption.  
 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at www.metrolinx.com. 
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